
 

 

Umpqua Watersheds is dedicated to the protection and restoration of the ecosystems 
of the Umpqua watershed and beyond through education, training, advocacy and 
ecologically sound stewardship.  

Our Mission: 

Umpqua Watersheds | 539 SE Main St., Roseburg, OR 97470 | 541.672.7065 | umpquawatersheds.org 

  

As we transition from the season of thanks-giving to the season of hope, I find myself reflecting on all of the 
things that I have to give thanks for, and the reasons I have to be hopeful. This year has pushed us to our 
limits in so many ways, and by doing so, it has also shown us where those limits are.  
We have faced numerous fires, both literal and figurative - flames scorched over 45 million acres in Australia 
and over one million acres right here in Oregon; worldwide, there have been earthquakes, floods, murder 
hornets, and plane crashes - not to mention our current global pandemic; our nation has been ablaze with sexual 
misconduct, political turmoil, and racial injustice… the list goes on. The lives of so many - plants, humans, and non-
human animals - have been lost, homes and habitats have been destroyed, and yet, I am grateful, and I am hopeful.  
I am grateful because amidst all the chaos - and because of it - people are finding creative solutions to long-standing problems; people 
realize how connected we are and how resilient we can be; people have gotten angry and gotten organized. There has indeed been one 
disaster after another this year. Many of such severity that I do not doubt that the word “unprecedented” has been used an unprecedented 
number of times.  
Finding our limits helps us understand what we stand for and what we won’t stand for. The problems we have encountered this year have 
reached every facet of our society and every part of our world; education, environment, health, financial stability, life itself - all have been 
threatened this year. When there are numerous and diverse problems, there are also numerous and diverse opportunities to get involved, 
ways to take action, ways to make positive change. This year, at different points, and for different reasons, each of us has felt overwhelmed 
and upset. I urge you to pay attention to what you’re angry about and why. Then, use that passion and energy for good. Never before have 
we had such an opportunity to get involved, and get connected - the ways we do so might not look the same as they have in the past but 
everyone can play a role in the new world we can create, and now is the time to do it.  

Book Club: We will meet on 
Saturday, December 19th via Zoom to 
discuss books about racial prejudice and 
privilege.  
 
Material Lending: As part of our 
Home Explorer Program, we will be 
lending materials such as water quality 
monitoring test kits and microscopes in 
the coming months! 
 
MLK Jr. Service Day River Clean-
Up: Save the date (Monday, January 
18th) and stay tuned for more details.  
 

Radio Show: We’ll soon host a new 
radio program, called “Living 
Downstream” on KQUA! In the show, 
we’ll share information from local 
experts on environmental topics such 
as water quality, wildlife rehabilitation 
and waste disposal. There are a couple 
of ways to get involved - you can listen 
and learn; or, you can be interviewed 
for the show and share your knowledge 
with others. 
Scenes of the Umpqua: Do you have a 
photograph that captures the grandeur 
of the Umpqua watershed? We are 
putting together a photo compilation of 
plants, wildlife, and landscapes in our 
region.  

Upcoming Events & Ways to Get Involved with Umpqua Watersheds 

See something you’re interested in? Contact our Environmental Education & Outreach Leader 
(ryan@umpquawatersheds.org) to learn more about these opportunities! 



 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Office hours via 
Appointment: 

1-5 M-W, 9-1 Th-F.  
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To renew your membership  
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Wilderness Committee update... Bob Hoehne 
 
Our hearts and prayers are with our many friends and neighbors 
who lost their homes in the recent fires. Some were UW 
members, and on the Wilderness Committee, care and support 
for them need to be ongoing. 
   The committee has been working steadily on the Crater Lake 
Wilderness Proposal. Susan Applegate has contacted the Forest 
Service Supervisor and District Rangers to determine if any of 
the proposed wilderness areas were burned in the Archie Creek 
and Thielsen fires. Tony Cannon has been helping with map 
overlays, and Diana Pace has been doing a great job keeping track 
of our inquiries and activities. 
   Two wild backcountry areas affected by the Archie Creek 
blaze, Williams Creek and Cougar Bluff, include many special 
features that have been evolving since the beginning of time. 
They provide the ecological services of a native forest: clean cold 
water, habitat, carbon storage, and more resilience to fire. They 
are well known to locals for hunting, fishing, camping, hiking, 
and swimming opportunities. Many ancient forest experiences 
require a bit of a drive. These areas are just a half-hour drive 
from Roseburg along the North Umpqua five miles before 
Steamboat Inn. The river cuts right between the two areas, 
Williams Creek on the north side and Cougar Bluffs on the 
river’s south side. 
   Like other backcountry areas in the Umpqua National Forest 
(our public lands), they are not in the Proposed Crater Lake 
Wilderness; they are protected as roadless areas. Each area is 
roughly 6000 acres and are deserving of wilderness protection. 
Cougar Bluffs was the first area that UW's Wilderness 
Committee favored with the "Adopt-A-Wilderness" Program. 
The program is meant to encourage citizen research of wild areas. 
Hikes into these areas on established trails foster a scientific 
approach to understanding them by geologists, hydrologists, fire 
ecologists, and foresters. Most of the trees in these areas are 

about 200 years old, except for older groves throughout the 
forest. They are an important, pristine, and beautiful and 
functioning wild forest.  
   This Summer, wilderness committee members picked up 
trash around Crater Lake, including the Cleetwood Cove Trail 
down to the lake. This Fall, members Rick Kreofsky and 
Connie Page, and friends went back to Crater Lake before it 
snowed and picked up more trash. We also picked up two 
more truckloads of trash from Elk Island before the rains came. 
   A sub-committee of the Wilderness Committee is producing 
a Crater lake Wilderness Proposal Video. It will advocate for 
proposal support and will show the importance of overlaying 
the park with wilderness and protecting the headwaters of 6 
iconic S.W. Oregon rivers. It will also demonstrate the effect 
on people’s lives downstream with healthy fish runs, clean 
drinking water, and recreational opportunities. We thank Alan 
Bunce for his help with the vision of the storyline of this video. 
This is a big project, and if you can help financially, it would 
be important and appreciated. Make a check out to the UW-
Wilderness Committee. 
   If you are interested in the Adopt a Wilderness Program, 
volunteering, have questions or comments, we would like to 
hear from you and welcome your help.  
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Umpqua Watersheds could use your skills! 

Are you unable to contribute to Umpqua 
Watersheds monetarily? Do you have skills related to 
construction, electrical, remodeling, plumbing, 
building maintenance, or property management? 
You can contribute your skills! Don’t have any 
particular skill but would still like to 
help? Not to worry. We have many 
projects that don’t require any skills as 
long as you are willing to learn. Your 
contributions can be tax-deductible. 
We could use you! Email: 
kasey@umpquawatersheds.org or 
mark@umpquawatersheds.org. 

UW members, Rick and Connie, collecting trash. 
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Executive Director Update….Kasey Hovik 
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Umpqua Watersheds Business Partners 
Umpqua Watersheds sends a Big THANK YOU to all our Business Endorsers 

Please Join as a business endorser, $125 for one year-All Contributions are Tax Deductible. Call 541.672.7065 


